

## United Independent School District AGENDA ACTION ITEM

FOR CHILDREN	THE PERSON NAMED IN		
TOPIC:	Donati	ons	
SUBMITTEI	BY:	Roberto J. Santos	of Superintendent
APPROVED	FOR T	<b>TRANSMITTAL TO SCHOOL BO</b>	ARD:
		FOR BOARD CONSIDERATION:	
<b>RECOMMENDATION:</b> It is recommended that the Board of Trustees graciously accept the following, donation(s) and this will be attached to minutes.			
<ol> <li>The following are donations over \$1000</li> <li>United ISD Police Department K-9 Unit received a donation from Transportation Security Administration (TSA) in San Antonio, TX of \$10,000 for K-9 (Aaron).</li> <li>Lyndon B. Johnson High School received a donation from Toyota of Laredo -\$1,000</li> </ol>			
The following are donations under \$1000			
•	Law Of Mario ( Prescri Mr. & D & D	nson High School received donations fron ffice of Eduardo A. Castillo- \$500 Guzman, Jr., Sole Prop DBA Mario Guzm ption Solutions of Laredo- \$250 Mrs. Lonnie Gignac- \$50 Automotive Paints - \$250 Closet - \$50.00	
Grand Total:	\$12,29	50.00	
RATIONALE:	Enclosed	I you will find the attachments that coincide v	vith the donations.
BUDGETARY INFORMATION: No Budget Impact			
<b>BOARD POLICY REFERENCE &amp; COMPLIANCE:</b> This is in compliance and in accordance with Board Policy CDC: Other Revenues, Grants from Private Sources			

## UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT



## **Board of Trustees**

Pat Campos President District 3

Juan Antonio Molina, Jr. Vice-President District 4

Juan Roberto Ramirez Secretary District 6

Ricardo Molina, Sr. Parliamentarian District 1

Ricardo Rodriguez Member District 2

William "Bill" Johnson Member District 5

> Judd Gilpin Member District 7

Clemente Camarillo Chief of Police

To: Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From: United I.S.D. – Police Department (K-9 Unit)

Re: Donation Letter for Aaron (Explosive K-9 Dog)

Date: March 19, 2014

Dear Mr. Santos:

The United I.S.D. Police Department K-9 Unit has received a Explosive Dog donation from Transportation Security Administration (TSA) in San Antonio, Texas February 7, 2014. We would like to thank the boards of approval for the acceptance of this K-9 (Aaron). Ben Bondoc, a K-9 officer researched on this great opportunity to benefit United Independent School District. The dog will be used throughout the school district to locate and alert the Police Departments K-9 Unit of any explosive devices such as: guns, ammo, and grenades. The dogs estimated value is \$ 10,000.00. Thank you, for giving us the opportunity to share the joy of receiving a donation like this one. It will be greatly appreciated by our department and the K-9 Unit.

Regards,

Clemente Camarillo, Chief of Police

Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

Clemente Camarillo, Chief of Police UISD Police Department

101 E. Del Mar Blvd. – Laredo, TX 78045 - (956) 473-6362 - Fax (956) 473-6366- email: raygarner@uisd.net



## UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Roberto J Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J Santos, Superintendent

From: Armando Salazan Principal

Date: April 3, 2014

Re:

**Donations** 

We would like to acknowledge the generous donations given to Lyndon B Johnson High School. We respectfully request that these items be placed on the agenda for the next board meeting for approval:

- Toyota of Laredo for donating 1,000
- Law Office of Eduardo A. Castillo PLLC for donating 500.00
- Mario Guzman Jr. Sole Prop DBA Mario Guzman Insurance Firm for donating 150.00
- Prescription Solutions of Laredo for donating 250.00
- Mr. & Mrs. Lonnie Gignac for donating 50.00
- **D&D** Automotive Paints for donating 250.00
- Ana's Closet for donating 50.00

The above list of donations were given in order to bring Mr. Gabe Salazar motivational speaker on behalf of Mrs. Davila and Ms. Soliz Counseling Internship Students.

Lyndon B Johnson High School would like to thank the mentioned organizations for their generosity and their support of our students at LBJ HS.

Thank you,